LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL
27th November, 2008

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
12.10 p.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Wilson - in the Chair

Councillors Davies, Dawson, Deas, Dobbs, Robin Garrido, Lightup, Macdonald, Mashiter, Miller and Taylor
48.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Ferrer and Ryan
49.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Panel held on 23rd October, 2008, subject to the deletion of Councillor Hulmes from the list of those present, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.

50.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business, detailed in Minutes 51, 52 and 53 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraphs 1 and 2 of Schedule 12A to the Act, and would not in balance, be in the public interest to disclose, because disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act 1998, and would not provide the public with any useful information.

51.
APPLICATIONS FOR PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS’ LICENCES

RESOLVED:
THAT the undermentioned applications for private hire drivers’ licences be dealt with as follows:-
	APPLICANT
	DECISION



	PHD No. 624
	Referred to December meeting of the Panel

	PHD No. 555
	Referred to December meeting of the Panel

	PHD No. 842
	Approved

	PHD No. 1323
	Approved


52.
SUSPENSION OF PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER LICENCE

The Deputy Director Environment submitted a report which provided the background to a matter which had resulted in him suspending the holder of private hire driver licence number 989.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Applicant’s private hire licence continue to be suspended pending submission of medical evidence.



(2) THAT the Applicant’s G.P. be asked to provide appropriate medical evidence to help the Panel, at their meeting in January, 2009, assert if the Applicant is fit and proper person to be a Private Hire Driver.

53.
APPLICATION FOR REINSTATEMENT OF PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER LICENCE

The Deputy Director Environment submitted a report providing details of an application submitted by the holder of private hire driver licence number 1324 following its suspension. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the private hire driver licence number 1324 be reinstated for a period of 12 months.
54.
APPLICATION FOR A CHARITABLE COLLECTION PERMIT 

The Deputy Director Environment submitted a report containing an application made by Mr. P.J. Lowry on behalf of the Irlam Royalettes Dance Troop to undertake a street collection in Irlam during December, 2008, the purpose of which was to raise funds for that organisation.


RESOLVED:
THAT the application of Mr. P.J. Lowry, on behalf of the Irlam Royalettes Dance Troop, as detailed above, be approved.

55.
HACKNEY CARRIAGE FARES INCREASE

(Previous Minute 41 - 23rd October, 2008)


Phil Morton, Principal Officer Licensing and Environmental Crime, reported that Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Environment, at his briefing held on 17th November, 2008, had given approval to the suggested fare increases which had been received from the Hackney Carriage Trade.  It was also reported that it was proposed to adopt a formula, used by other local authorities, for determining future hackney carriage fare rates.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted and that officers (a) clarify whether the Lead Member for Environment had been invited to attend the meeting, (b) advise the Panel by email and (c) invite the Lead Member to attend the meeting in January, 2009.

56.
SALFORD PRECINCT HACKNEY CARRIAGE RANK

(Previous Minute 45 - 23rd October, 2008)


Phil Morton, Principal Officer Licensing and Environmental Crime, provided an update in relation to problems caused in relation to hackney carriage vehicles queuing outside Salford Precinct.  


Members felt that (a) it would not be appropriate for action to be deferred pending possible major works at the Precinct and that some action should be taken in the interim period, (b) traffic wardens might be too intimidated to take action against taxi drivers who committed parking fences.  Mr. Morton confirmed that officers were now consulted by Urban Vision on such matters so that it would be possible to communicate the concerns of Members and try and ascertain the number of taxi drivers ticketed for parking offences.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted, and the Deputy Director Environment be requested to liaise with Urban Vision on the issues raised.
57.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL POLICY ON RELEVANT CONDITIONS IN RELATION TO PRIVATE HIRE AND HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER APPLICATIONS

(Previous Minute 47 – 23rd October, 2008)

The Panel received a presentation from Tracy Barr, Licensing Section Solicitor, providing further guidance in interpreting court sentences when considering applications in relation to private hire, and hackney carriage, driver licences.  The presentation paid particular attention to the City Council’s current policy on relevant conditions, as well as guidance for offences against the person.

RESOLVED:
THAT a training session on the above-mentioned policy and the penalties policy take place after the close of business at the meeting in January, 2009.
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